
 

  
 

JR:SM  Contact Person: Jaymes Rath 

9 May 2025 

To the residents/business owners 

Dear Sir / Madam 

PROPOSED CAR PARKING ARRANGEMENT - McGEES LANE , PARKES 

Council is seeking community feedback on proposed changes to the parking 
arrangements adjacent to McGees laneway between Church Street and Court Street, 
Parkes. 

Concerns have been raised regarding community safety related to the traffic flows and 
width of McGees lane due to waste facilities from business. 

A proposed plan has been developed, to include the widening and realigning a section of 
McGees laneway to allow two-way travel north and south. With this realignment of 
laneway carparking arrangement will also be affected, with the loss of 11 carparks.  

We invite you to participate in the community consultation by completing the 'Have Your 
Say' survey, available on Council’s website or by scanning the QR code provided. 

 

 

 

Any written submissions should be emailed to council@parkes.nsw.gov.au or addressed 
to 

General Manager 
Parkes Shire Council 
PO Box 337 
PARKES  NSW  2870 
 

All survey and written submissions will close at 5:00pm 5 June April 2025. 
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Once all survey submissions are collated a future report will be presented to the Local 
Traffic Committee and Council's Ordinary Council Meeting to formally adopt or consider 
further alternatives based on your comments. 
Should you have any queries in relation to these works, please do not hesitate to contact 
Council's Executive Manager Technical Services, Jaymes Rath, on 02 6861 2333.  

Yours faithfully 

Logan Hignett 
DIRECTOR OPERATIONS 


